
Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
Welcome back to yet another busy week at South. 
With restrictions easing, it has been wonderful to see our 
teachers responding so quickly to ensure that our students 
are able to have some of those extra-curricular experiences 
that they would have had in a normal year.  
I am blown away by their enthusiasm and willingness to 
create some special memories for our students in what is left 
of 2020. We are very lucky to have such a motivated and 
caring staff. 
 
Yr 5 Incursion 

Congratulations to Mrs 
Champness and to Miss 
Liefting for organising such 
a wonderful incursion, which 
closely mimicked the 
excursion our Yr 5 students 
would have experienced if it 
wasn’t for COVID. 
The Yr 5 students enjoyed 
two actioned packed days 
participating in a great 
selection of learning 

experiences including: gold leaf artwork, gold panning (in the 
sandpit), mapping activities, clay modelling, construction of a 
Chinese dragon, wanted posters and so much more.  
 
Kinder Excursion to the Long Table 
Last Friday our Kinder students went off to the Long Table to 
gain a better understanding of 
where our food comes from. 
The students and staff had a 
wonderful day exploring the farm, 
meeting the animals and cooking 
food fresh from the veggie patch. 
Thank you to Mr Morris, Kathy and 
Lorry Smits for organising such an 
interactive learning experience for 
our students and to Marg and Kara 
for their wonderful support on the 
day.  
 
Yr 6 Borambola Excursion 

With restrictions lifted, the 
Yr 6 students were able to 
visit the Borambola Sport 
and Recreation Centre  
near Wagga. From all 
accounts the students had 
a terrific day participating 
in archery, fencing, 
kayaking and the much 
anticipated ‘mud run’. 

Huge thanks to Miss Kerry for all her organisation and to Mr 
Hanns and Shae for supervision and support on the day. 
Great job everyone! 
 
 

Upcoming Excursion Dates 
Yr 1 Excursion to Altina 6th November.  
Yr 4 Excursion to the Depot 6th November.  

 
Athletics Carnival and K-2 Fun Day COVID Style 
Due to wet weather forecast for Friday, the staff agreed that 
it would be better to change the date for the carnival to this 
Thursday 28th October. 
Students will be able to order a normal lunch from the 
canteen on Thursday as the meal deal will still go ahead 
Friday, so as not to cause confusion.  
K-2 students are asked to wear their sports uniform, whilst 
students in Year 3-6 will wear their house colours. 

House Colours 
Cornalla -   yellow Mundiwa -  purple 
Warbreccan - red Boonoke - blue 

Unfortunately, due to COVID restrictions we are unable to 
have parents attend this event. Photos will be put up on our 
fb page Deni South school Happenings  throughout the day.  
 
2021 Kinder Orientation 
These sessions are designed to make transition from home 
to school easier and stress free. Unfortunately, due to 
COVID restrictions we are unable to present our parent 
sessions but the orientation team are working on presenting 
important information for parents via zoom. A survey was 
released on the Deni South Kinder 2021 fb page, to organise 
a date a time that will work for our kinder parents.  

Session 1: 6th October 
Session 2: 13th October 
Session 3: 20th October 

Parents are reminded to have their child at school by 9:15am 
and be ready to meet their child at 10:45am at the 
conclusion of the session.  
Kinder students will be met at the Sloane St gate by their 
buddy as we remain a kiss and drop zone. 
 
Yr 5 Ministers Speeches 
Yr 5 students will received their leadership information 
booklet this week. 
Nominations to run for the 2021 Parliament are due Friday 
6th November.  
Speeches are due to Mrs Dudley Friday 13th November and 
will be delivered in Week 6 (16th - 20th November) as part of 
school election process. 
Voting for 2021 Parliament will occur after all speeches have 
been delivered.  
 
South Spelling Bee  
Apologies there was a mistake in the results released in the 
Term 4 Week 1 newsletter. The results should read as 
follows: 

Junior Section: 1st Gabriella Crothers R/U Jya Wade    
Senior Section: 1st Harry Campbell  R/U  Max Ferguson  

Have a wonderful week!  

Liz Dudley 
Principal 
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School Athletics Carnival  
Our School Athletics Carnival is on this Thursday, change 
of day due to the weather forecast. Mr Sundstrom  will be  
co-ordinating the day. 

Order of Events  
Time  Track  Field Events  
9:10  1500m 10, 11, 12yrs 
9.30  Age Race Heats  Snr Boys High Jump  
  11yr Girls Discus  
  Snr Girls Long Jump  
10.30  Age Race Semi  11yr Boys Shot Put  
  Jnr Boys High Jump  
  Snr Boys Shot Put  
11.00  RECESS  Jnr Boys Discus  
  Snr Boys Discus  
11.30  Age Race Finals  Jnr Girls High Jump  
  11yrs Girls Shot Put  
12.15  200m Finals  Snr Boys Long Jump  
  11yrs Boys High Jump  
  11yrs Girls Long Jump  
  11yrs Boys Discus  
12:50  800m 
1.00 LUNCH  
  Jnr Boys Shot Put  
  Jnr Girls Shot Put  
1.40 Championship Races  Jnr Girls Long Jump  
  Jnr Boys Long Jump  
2.10 House Relays  Snr Girls Shot Put  
  11yrs Girls High Jump  
  Jnr Girls Discus  
  Snr Girls Discus  
  11yrs Boys Long Jump  
  Snr Girls High Jump  
2.30  Presentations 

All field events are to be run throughout the day where 
time permits. 
If children are competing in a field event and their track 
event is called, they must compete in their track event  
before returning to the field event. 
Children are reminded to stretch and generally warm up 
before events. 
 
Athletics Carnival Information  
All children will be competing in their respective age races. 
The age division they compete in will be determined by 
how old they turn this year. Age races will be held for  
children who turn 9, 10, 11, 12 & 13.  
All children are eligible to compete in 800m and 1500m 
events. There are divisions for junior, 11yrs and senior.  
Trials for 200m, long jump, high jump, shot put and  
discus have been conducted and only children who have 
qualified for these events will compete on the day.  
Ribbons will be handed out for all field and running events.  
Don’t forget to dress up in your house colours, bring a  
banner and streamers and to represent your house.  

Dates for your Diary - Term 4 

Oct 30th Athletics Carnival Yrs 2-6 

Nov 6th 
Year 1 Excursion - Altina 
Year 4 Excursion - The Depot 
Kinder Orientation - Session 1 

Nov 13th 
Book Week 
Kinder Orientation - Session 2 

Nov 20th Kinder Orientation - Session 3 

Dec 8th Year 6 Graduation 

Dec 9th Platinum Awards Presented 

Dec 10th Presentation Day 

Dec 15th Reports Go Home 

Dec 16th Last Day of School 

2020 SCHOOL MAGAZINE 

Yes, it’s that time of year already. We are on the way to producing our School Magazine. We are looking for  
donations to help keep the costs down. Donations of $20 or more will ensure you receive a copy of the magazine and 
your business or family name will appear on the Donation’s page in the magazine. If you would like to donate $20 or 
more please fill in the slip below and return to school with the money. 

Thank you for your support, Magazine Committee. 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

2020 Magazine Donation 
  Yes I would like to make a donation towards the School Magazine production cost. 
 
Name (family or business as you would lilke it to appear in the mag) 
                                                                            
            Amount of Donation $  

Library News 
Don’t forget we will be celebrating Book Week on Friday 
13th November which is in Week 5. Two more weeks!! 
I hope you have all been thinking about costumes and what 
your children can come dressed as. 
 
This term we have been doing activities related to the  
nominated books and there has been a lot of discussion on 
the theme ‘Curious Creatures, Wild Minds’ and what they 
could come dressed as. 
 
We will also be having the Book Fair in the same week, 
Week 5, due to COVID, parents are not able to visit the 
school to view the books but students will have the  
opportunity to visit the Library and write down their  
preferences. They will bring home their wish lists so that 
you are able to discuss their book choices. 
 
You will need to tick the books that your child is wishes to 
purchase and return the list by the Friday. 
 
Books can be paid for by cash/online payment or cheque. 
Cheques are to be written out the Deniliquin Newsagency 
and Bookstore. 
 
We are looking forward to a great Book Week Celebration. 
 
Jenny Adamson 
Library Teacher 



Assembly Awards 

 
Honour Cards 

Principals  
Honour Cards 

K Klim Mason Glenn 
Hudson Grant Chalmers 

Gabbi Dunmore 

Kalaya Atkinson 
Oaklee Morrison 

K/1 Fahey Bailee Dunn 
Lachie Jeffrey 
Jordie White 

Myla Parker 
Ryder Spinks 

1 Freeman Indi Conallin 
Lenny Hanns 
Bayden Walker 

Cormick Hardman 
Angus Johnson 

2 Wu Monique Keel 
Angus Munro 
Christopher Dixon 

Hunter Campbell 
Madeline Woolston 

3 Alcott Isabella Sommerfeld 
Lily Petersen 
Archie Beehag 
William Stevens 

Marlie Mison 
Jack Wade 

3/4 Gaze Bella Hillier 
Jack Clarke 
Olivia Armytage 
Oliva De Travers 

Shanaya Shah 
Sam Conallin 

4 Pearson Nathan Coleman 
Elka Connolly 
Nevaeh Salan 
Coen Yin 

Eliza Weir 
Jya Wade 

5 Hoy Matthew Caruso 
Phoebe Crothers 
Ryder Perrin 
Hamish Rhook 

Wyatt Cuttill 
Jobe Free 

5 Fearnley Jai Park 
Jackson Stevens 
Yahna Pawson 
Annabelle Hanns 

Ruby Cowley 
Brianna Hillman 

6 Fitzgibbon Olivia Cooper 
Aleah Simmons 
Waylon Crowe 
Dexter Hardman 

Jacob Glenn 
Alinta Warren 

6 Trickett Jack Sander 
Ava Richards 
Ella Hensley 
Brooklyn Barnes 

Sarah Marshall 
Saskia Malin 

 

 

 

Last order goes in this Friday 30th October. 

Presentation Perpetual Shields 
Could all perpetual shields from the 2019 Presentation 
Day, please be returned to the office as soon as possible.  

Congratulations Brooklyn 
Congratulations to Brooklyn 
Barnes who has been selected in 
the High Performance Country 
NSW Basketball team. 
Basketballers across all of NSW 
were eligible to apply . A total of 
20 country kids and 20 metro kids 
were selected to attend two  
tournaments, being held in  
Sydney during  
November. Thirty-seven of the  
players will then take the court in 
Manly, next January. 



 

 

 


